From: Clark, Patricia (UTC) 
Sent: Thursday, October 23, 2008 3:27 PM
To: 'joe@neighborsmoving.com'; Cameron-Rulkowski, Jennifer (UTC); Hughes, Carlene (UTC)
Subject: TV-081675 - Neighbor's Moving & Storage

Mr. Tranisi,

I am the Administrative Law Judge assigned to your case.  I received a copy of your letter today.  With respect to your inquiry regarding the hearing, it would be preferable to have you appear in Olympia for the hearing.  I understand your conflict with the current hearing date.

Our regulations allow us to liberally construe pleadings and I am willing to construe your letter as a motion to reschedule the hearing date.  The Commission may grant such a request if the party requesting it states good cause and the rescheduling will not prejudice any other party or the Commission.  The Commission Staff may file a response to your letter requesting that the hearing be rescheduled.

You may also contact Ms. Jennifer Cameron-Rulkowski who represents the Commission Staff in this case and try to select a hearing date that will work well for both of you.  Ms. Cameron-Rulkowski’s e-mail address is included in the address line of this message and her telephone number is (360) 664-1186.  

You may also contact Ms. Cameron-Rulkowski regarding obtaining copies of the documents you request in your letter.

I am not permitted to engage in any communications regarding the substance of the complaint, but I am happy to answer any procedural questions you may have.  

Patricia Clark

Administrative Law Judge

Phone: (360) 664-1136

